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MINUTES OF THE EAST FIFE SPORTS COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

19th September 2019 at 7pm
  Duffus Park Bowling Club, Carslogie Rd, Cupar

Attendance Present: 

	Rona McCraw
Robbie Nellies

Hilary Lumsden

Jamie Moffat
Stuart Robertson

Cllr Margaret Kennedy

George Sharp
John Arbuckle
Mandy Strachan

Gary Anderson

Philip Towler
Mark Smith

Gillian Paton
	Chair
Vice-Chair
Secretary/Treasurer

Sports Development

Active Fife

Fife Council

Duffus Park Bowling Club

Howe of Fife RFC
Tayport Tennis Club
SRUC

Fife Croquet Club
Fife AC
Ladybank Golf Club


Rona McCraw welcomed everybody. 

1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were lodged from Gilbert Valentine, John Vaughan, Martin Ball, Ian Bell, Norma Buchanan, Jim Close, J McKay, Helen Nimmo, Richard Tough, Vanessa Rengger and Elspeth Wallace.
2. Minutes from Previous AGM held on 12th Sept 2018
Minutes were approved. Proposer, M Strachan. Seconder, George Sharp.
3. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
4. Annual Report by Chair
Attached as Appendix 1.
5. Annual Report by Secretary / Treasurer
Attached as Appendix 2.
6. Presentation and Approval of Accounts
Hilary Lumsden presented the accounts for 2018/19, which were approved.  

7. Appointment of an Independent Accounts Examiner
Hilary Lumsden recommended that Henderson Black remain as the accountants for EFSC. Approved.
8. Affiliation Fees 2020/21
It was agreed that affiliation fees would remain at £15.  
The number of affiliated clubs for the current year was recorded as 70.

9. Election of Executive Committee
The Chair re-iterated the need for new members to step forward to represent the Executive Committee. We have been discussing how to move forward with Sported and how it is important to develop the future of the Sports Council committee. It was agreed in principal and in line with the new Constitution that the Chair is prepared to stay for one more year but that she will step down next year and so a replacement will need to be found. 
The Vice-Chair, Robbie Nellies, agreed to stay in post until a replacement was forthcoming.
The following individuals in attendance confirmed their willingness to continue as Committee Members: Mandy Strachan, Gary Anderson, Elspeth Wallace.
Ian Bell proposed through the Chair, who seconded, that he be replaced on the committee by James Martin. Seconded by George Sharp.
Three individuals were proposed as new Committee Members by the Chair: Gillian Paton, Mark Smith and Marianne Scott. Seconded by George Sharp.
10. Any Other Business
A request for printed newsletters saw comments on cost of printing and difficulties in distributing to member clubs/organisations that do not have a clubhouse or central meeting place, also difficulty in securing content and time involved in this. The updated website and new facebook page now offer a more cost effective way of delivering information about the sports council as well as news about what our members are doing. It was agreed to discuss this at the next Executive Committee Meeting.
Mandy Strachan reported that the launch of the Community Hub in Tayport is expected to be December 2019.
11. Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next AGM is Thursday 17 September 2020.  
Close of Formal AGM.
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Appendix 1
Chair’s Report 2018-2019
Welcome everybody to the Sports Council’s AGM. As ever it has been as busy year and I thank everybody for their support.

Hilary our new secretary/treasurer took over from Philip last September and has proved to be a valuable member of the team. It is no easy task taking on these roles as people tend to be given a baptisms of fire and always hit the ground running. 

Our Governing Body has changed from the Scottish Association of Local Sports Councils (SALSC) to Scottish Club Sport. The reason for this is that community sport and leisure is changing and Sports Council’s need to be more responsive to what is going on in the community. This change is one of the reasons for amending our own constitution to endorse our aim to develop existing and new partnerships with Fife Council, Community Hubs, Schools, SportScotland, Fife Sports and Leisure Trust and Physical Activity groups. The joint aim is to help support and develop sport and leisure clubs in our area.

Last weekend Hilary and I attended Scottish Club Sports annual seminar and AGM where the new company was officially launched.

Lead to Exceed Workshops

6 Clubs attended the Lead to Exceed workshops giving them the opportunity to attend two workshops designed to help them review how they operated and to develop strategies for moving forward. My thanks go to Laura Baxter for all her support.

This coming autumn clubs are being given the opportunity to attend various training sessions which include Child Protection and First Aid. I would like to encourage clubs to take up this opportunity as the courses are being delivered locally and as clubs are only being asked for a one off payment of £20 they are extremely cost effective.

Website

The sports council now has a new website which clubs should find easier to use. Hilary has been working closely with Greig Hopscoft who previously worked with the Kirkcaldy sports council to develop a website that fitted the needs of the sports council and member clubs..

Our Facebook page is becoming more popular as it gives us more opportunities to make contact with our member clubs. As the new Scottish Club Sport website will also be having a link to our own Facebook page I would encourage clubs to make full use of this facility to help promote their events

Awards Ceremony

The Awards Ceremony is always a popular event with the number of nominations growing every year. This year we moved to the Corn Exchange in Cupar which proved to be an excellent venue.

We are always really grateful to our sponsors who help to make the awards ceremony the highlight of the year. As the standard of nominations is high, selecting the eventual winners is never an easy task  

My thanks go to Richard Brickley M.B.E. for being our Master of Ceremonies and to Richard Noble MBE who was our Keynote Speaker. 

Grants

We still have only a small number of clubs applying for grants. The nomination form can be found on our website and I would encourage clubs to work alongside their Active Schools Coordinators and the Development Officer to look for development opportunities within their club.

This year I am sorry to report that Ian Bell and George Sharp are both standing down from the Executive Committee. For several years both have worked tirelessly for the Sports Council and I take this opportunity to thank them for all their support.. 

As always, we welcome new people onto the committee. New people with new ideas is important in order to help the sports Council develop new and meaningful membership benefits

Finally, I would like to thank the Executive Committee, Fife Council, clubs and volunteers for their support and look forward to another successful year.

Rona McCraw

Chair

East Fife Sports Council

Appendix 2

Secretary/Treasurer’s Report 2018-2019
Secretary’s Report 2018-2019

Good evening,

The AGM period for review from April 2018 to March 2019 has been busy for the East Fife Sports Council and I will highlight the significant issues and events that took place.  

The spring and summer of 2018 was spent looking into the possibilities of alternative venues for the 2019 Awards as the Younger Hall was scheduled to undergo maintenance work, while the outgoing secretary/treasurer and committee also advertised for a replacement. A thorough and welcome handover took place towards the end of August and I took over this role at the AGM last year. I was delighted to then work with Laura Baxter on the first stage of her Lead to Exceed workshops at the end of September. Six clubs attended and benefitted from Laura’s innovative and modern approach tailored to providing specific strategies to address clubs’ identified needs. I then met with Gail Prince from SALSC, or ‘Scottish ClubSport’ as they are now called, which gave me very useful insight into how other sports councils work around Scotland. I attended Hub meetings at Duffus, the East Neuk and Waterstone Crook and appreciated greatly learning about the focus and priorities of each area and the clubs that contribute to these important networks.

The autumn was spent chasing up affiliations, updating the website and launching a new Facebook page, which has subsequently taken over from printed newsletters as the place to exchange information with our clubs and promote what they and the Sports Council are doing, as well as what is happening in the wider area of sport and physical activity. We welcome all contributions from our member clubs. In November we started to plan the 2019 Awards and sent out a call for nominations, as well as invitations to our sponsors to continue their support of the event. We had such a positive response from the sponsors we nearly ran out of categories to sponsor. We welcomed 6 new supporters this year, making a total 16 - one of which became the principal sponsor and helped us provide our guests with a goody bag. We were delighted to confirm The Corn Exchange in Cupar as the venue for our event, as well as The Sunshine Kitchen as our caterers on the night – the largest event they had catered to date. The nominations were in by January and shortlists made, while an agreement with a new trophy supplier in Northern Ireland provided finished engraved trophies at a very competitive price. Meanwhile, I enjoyed attending our sister councils’ awards nights in Dunfermline and Kirkcaldy to see how the event works on the night. Our own awards ceremony on 20 March was a great success, with expert master of ceremonies Richard Brickley (now OBE), 3 fantastic Young Ambassadors presenting the Active Schools Spotlight presentation and Paul Noble MBE giving the Keynote address – the press article on Paul’s speech saw a reach of over 1000 on Facebook. Cllr Margaret Kennedy kindly gave the vote of thanks. It was inspiring to celebrate all of our winners, especially our vice, Robbie Nellies, who was awarded EF Services to Sport. The Sunshine Kitchen had a successful night, with excellent feedback, and the Fife Herald ran a dps of the night. In November we also hosted the annual Quiz night, which was greatly enjoyed by all and winners DSF securing the title for a second year in a row, closely fought for with Duffus Tennis Club the runners up.

At the start of the year, I met with Greig Hopcroft who previously ran Kirkcaldy & Central Sports Council to look at his online facilities for the grants, affiliation and awards nominations processes and it was agreed that Greig would install these for EFSC. This has helped our website offer members a quick and easy way to do all of these things, and as it was implemented before the new affiliation year started, this has seen a great improvement in collecting the majority of memberships within 2 months of the new year. Paid affiliations 
in 2018-19 were 56 of a noted 76 members - this number will rise in the new year, with 67 of 70 already affiliated.

I would like to say a huge thanks to Rona and all of the committee for their help and support through my time with the council so far and I look forward to working with them going forward. I also echo Rona in being sad to see George and Ian stepping down from the committee.

Treasurer’s Report 2018-2019

You all have a copy of the Sports Council Accounts Report for the period April 2018 to March 2019 inclusive; independently examined by the appointed Accountants, Henderson Black & Co. The accounts have been signed off by the accountants as in order. 

We have had a positive year having balanced income and expenditure and achieving a small surplus. There are some points that you should be aware of to explain the presented figures as follows: 

Membership Subs are lower, as just described, but this figure will rise again in the new year. We had a great response from our Sponsors, also mentioned previously. 
In expenditure, the accountant this year included SALSC Bowling within Events, this totalled £600. 

Grants income for the period was awarded to:
Lundin Ladies Golf Club £451; Newburgh Sailing Club £123; Waid Academy £442; Bell Baxter HS £500; Howe of Fife RFC £295 = Total: £1811.
£300 to AM Soccer is treated as an o/s cheque (paid 8 Apr) and £500 to Crail Rowing Club is treated as a creditor at year end (as the club asked for the grant to be held). 

A slight increase in Postage etc was due to the Secretary/Treasurer position advert in the press. The increase in Admin was increased hours in the handover of Sec/Treas. Travel & Accom came down, due to less travel to St Andrews linked to the Awards and a move to digital communication requiring less meetings. Events & Awards came back down with one Awards event held in this financial year (as opposed to 2 last year), the awards costing £3558 and other events costing £1173. With around £570 of Awards costs carried over to next financial year the total will be just over £4000 – and so with Awards income of around £4600 we had a surplus this year. Events included SALSC Bowling, Lead to Exceed stage 1, the Quiz and facility/venue hires. A slight increase in Computer Services was for support relating to the upgrade. 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask.

Thank you all.

Hilary Lumsden 

